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Worship Assignments  

August 31 AM Sermon:  Robert Henton - “Radical is 

Normal” 

  PM Sermon:  Ken Wilson -  

Sunday Morning Adults: Auditorium - “The Life of 

Christ” 

Adults: SIBI classroom - “Personal Evangelism”   

Wednesday Evening Adults: Auditorium -  “Looking 

into Luke for Christ-like Examples” 

Class Topics 

ATTENDANCE  08/24: 108 CONTRIBUTION 08/24:  $1,675.00  

                                            AVG. CONTRIBUTION JULY:  $2,372.00     

Speakers and Sermons 

            OFFICE HOURS: Monday-Friday 9:00 am - 1:00 pm 

MORNING SERVICE 

Announcements/Prayer 

Song Leader 

Head of Lord’s Table 

Assist 

Assist 

Assist 

Assist 

Scripture Reading 

Sermon 

Closing Prayer 

Greeter/Usher 

EVENING SERVICE 

Announcements 
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Sermon 
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Closing Prayer 

WEDNESDAY - Sept. 3 

Elder for Sept. 

Deacon for Sept. 

Ladies’ Committee for Sept 

 

AUGUST 31 

G. McCaul 

J. Johnson 

C. Johnson 

J. Santiesteban 

J. Monts   

J. Ravet 

B. Reiff 

M. Farley 

R. Henton 

D. Collins 

H. Kile 

 

J. Monts 

J. Johnson 

K. Wilson 

G. McCaul 

G. McCaul 

B. Sallee 

B. Sallee 

M. Farnsworth 

D. Sallee     and 

SEPT. 7 

B. Sallee 

M. Brown 

D. Reitan 

J. Bailey 

C. Bartlett 

M. Farley 

J. Dacca 

C. Ebenstiner 

K. Wilson 

H. Kile 

D. Collins 

 

J. Johnson 

G. McCaul 

D. Shaner 

J. Monts 

J. Monts 

 

 

 

E. Kile 

   

     Sunday Bible Study: 10 am   Sunday Worship: 11 am & 5 pm 

Wednesday Bible Study: 6:30 pm 

Monthly Calendar 

Cont’d 

Elders:  elders@puyallupcofc.org 

 Chris Bartlett (253) 537-0734 

 Gene McCaul (253) 863-1234 

 Bob Sallee (253) 435-7658 

 Ken Wilson (253) 820-9150 

Deacons: 

 Mike Farnsworth Education (253) 861-7358 

 Hugh Kile Building (253) 507-7060

 John Dacca Fellowship           (253) 445-4854 

Minister: Robert Henton 

 robert@puyallupcofc.org (253) 970-4819 

Secretary: Carolyn McCaul 

                               carolyn@puyallupcofc.org  (253) 845-6312 

Bookkeeper: Sue Pedersen 

                  sue.pedersen@puyallupcofc.org    (253) 848-5538 

Counselor:  Ken Wilson 

  ken.wilson@agapecc.us      (253) 864-3004 

SIBINW Director:  Bob Stump                            

      bob.stump@sibinw.org    (206) 664-1814 

The Men’s Breakfast: The first Saturday of the month, 8 am  at 

the Lakeview church of Christ. The cost is $4.00 with the 

proceeds supporting Delano Bay Christian Camp. No Men’s 

Breakfast during the summer months. Contact person: Gene 

McCaul.  

Ladies Night Out: Usually, the second Monday of the month, 

6:00 pm at an area restaurant. Contact person: Carolyn 

McCaul. 

The Monday Night Bible Study: Monday nights, 6:30 pm, at 

the home of Keith and Lindsey Petty. They are currently 

studying on the Holy Spirit. Contact person: Keith Petty.  

The Senior Saints Bible Study: Tuesdays, 10:30 am in the 

downstairs SIBI classroom. This study will be starting up 

September 9th. Contact person: Ken Wilson. 

Friday Night Singing: Every other Friday night 7:00 pm at 

various members homes. We are going through the songbook 

starting at the beginning  and singing each song. The singing 

group will take a break during the summer months. Contact 

person: Gene McCaul. 

       To Request Recordings: soundbooth@puyallupcofc.org 

I Need To Be There! 
  

   Someone once said, “When a fellow claims he can worship 

as well out in the open country, or at the beach as he can at 

church, it seems that he probably feels no particular urge to 

worship at all.”  Several years ago I invited an older gentleman 

to come back to worship with us on the next Lord’s Day and his 

reply was, “I do my praying at home!”  I guess by “praying” 

he meant worship.  Can one worship in his home?  Absolutely!  

But is that where the rest of the assembly is too?  Not only are 

we commanded to assemble together to worship God every 

week, but we NEED to be there!  In this chaotic world we live 

in, we as Christians need the encouragement of being 

together as often as possible.   

 I need to be there because God is there and He is worthy of 

my time, my adoration and my praise. 

 I need to be there because the Word of God is being taught 

and God’s word encourages me, pricks my heart, changes 

me and fills my cup. 

 I need to be there because I have work to do there.  A class 

needs to be taught, a prayer needs to be said, someone 

needs my encouragement, or a precious older widow 

needs my hug. 

 I need to be there because the Bible study subject is just the 

lesson I need to cope with a situation in my life. 

 I need to be there because a visitor came that knows me 

and now plans on attending again. 

mailto:elders@puyallupcoc.org


 Denny & Linda Collins’ sister-in-law, Judy, passed away 

Tuesday night. Please pray for the Collins’ family for peace and 

comfort at this time. 

 Mike Farnsworth is still experiencing some pain and muscle 

spasms. Please continue to pray for his recovery. 

 Melody, Karen Eckert’s friend, is now at a rehabilitation facility. 

She thanks us for all the prayers. Please continue to pray for her 

and Karen as well as she ministers to her.  

 Clio Eldred is doing some better but still needs continued 

prayers for his health and for the prison ministry. 

 Ida Reiff is still having dizzy spells. Please continue to pray for 

her health to improve. 

 Russ Pedersen is now home but needs continued prayers for 

his legs to heal. 

 Carol, Russ Pedersen’s sister, has cancer. Please pray for the 

treatments to rid her of the cancer. 

 Allen,  Kristi Whitaker’s husband, has heart problems and may 

need surgery. Please pray for Allen’s health at this time. 

 Marcia Cline’s, Gene McCaul’s mother, spinal tap went well 

and doctors saw much improvement in her movements. She will 

now have surgery soon for a shunt to drain the access fluid from 

the brain.  Please continue to pray for her. 

 Our Missionaries: Roman Halamicek (Slovakia), Clio Eldred 

(prison ministry), Mountain States Children’s Home (Longmont, 

CO). 

 Healthy Babies and Mothers: Elizabeth Chafins, Jacqueline 

Thomas. 

 Traveling: Shawn Reiff, Harmons, Retha Avey, Reiffs.  

 Pray for Our Military: David Gebbie,  Logan Peterson, Paul 

Ramos, Eric Buggeln, TJ Bostic, Ryan Brown. 

 Continuing Prayer Concerns: Ida Reiff, Russ Pedersen, Clio 

Eldred, Pat Conrad, Darryl & Debra Reitan, Funda West, John 

Harmon, Kim Speck, Joe & Erin Davis, Kristi Whitaker, Jolene 

Bartlett, Elaine Dahl, Linda Dayton. 

Family News (cont’d) 

Family News 

Senior Saints Bible Study: Bible study for the 

Senior Saints will be starting up beginning Tuesday, 

September 9th, 10:30 am in the downstairs SIBI 

classroom. They will be studying from the gospel of John. 

SIBI Evening Classes: SIBI will be offering evening 

classes on Tuesday nights starting September 9th 

from 7:00 - 8:30 pm. The classes offered this fall will 

be Introduction to Christian Counseling and The Life and 

Teachings of Christ. You can find a flyer on the shelf by the 

bulletin board for more information.  

Fall Kick-Off Ladies’ Day: The ladies of the Bellevue 

church of Christ will be hosting a Fall Kick-Off Ladies’ 

Day Saturday, September 6th, 9:00 am-1:00 pm. The 

title is “A Day of Prayer and Praise!”  More information can be 

found on the flyer on the bulletin board.  

Women’s Symposium: The women at the 

Southside congregation in Seattle would 

like to invite all women to our Women’s 

Symposium Saturday, September 27, 2014. The theme is: “Are 

You Hooked on This Scandalous World?” More information 

can be found in the flyer on the bulletin board. 

Power Point of Songbook: We have purchased the 

copyright licensing to be able to project the songs on 

the screen for worship; but to be able to do this we 

need to purchase the Power Point program. If you 

would like to donate towards the purchase of the Power Point 

program, please see Gene McCaul.  

Thank You: There is a thank you note from Kim Towell 

on the bulletin board. If you would like to have her new 

address, please see Carolyn McCaul. 

Prayer List (cont’d) 

5th Sunday Area-Wide Singing: Please join us for the 

5th Sunday Area-Wide Singing today at 5:00 pm at the 

church building. There will be a fellowship meal 

afterwards. As hosts, we will provide main and side dishes, 

while our visitors will be bringing desserts and drinks.  

Fair Parking: There is a sign up sheet for anyone 

interested in making a little extra money parking cars 

during the fair. We will not be parking cars on Sundays 

and Wednesdays to allow parking for services and classes. 

Please see Bob Sallee if you have any questions.  

Men’s Breakfast: The Men’s Breakfasts will be 

starting back up beginning Saturday, September 6th, 

8:00 am at the Lakeview church of Christ. The cost is a 

suggested $4.00 donation and all proceeds support Delano 

Bay Christian Camp. 

Monthly Fellowship Meal: The monthly fellowship 

meal will be Sunday, September 7th after morning 

worship. Everyone is invited to stay for the good food 

and fellowship.  

Prayer List  

 I need to be there because I am missed by others when 

my pew is empty. 

 I need to be there because fellowshipping with other saints 

brings me great encouragement. 

 I need to be there because my children will do what I do 

because, “the best way to train up a child in the way he 

should go is to travel that way yourself.”  

 I need to be there because I am a part of God’s great family! 

   Worship is, indeed, primarily for God.  But, as we can see, 

coming to worship does a great deal for the worshipper.  May 

we have the attitude about worship like that of David when he 

said, “How lovely is Your tabernacle, O Lord of hosts!  My soul 

longs, yes, even faints for the courts of the Lord; My heart and my 

flesh cry out for the living God” Psalm 84:1-2.    When God is 

worshipped, our souls will be blessed!  I need to be there! 

Steven D. Minor is the pulpit minister for Kingfisher church of Christ, 

Kingfisher, OK and guest author for Focus Press (www.focuspress.org) 

 Gerit Richardson  came forward Sunday morning asking for 

prayers for strength and courage to follow where Jesus leads her. 

Please pray for and encourage Gerit. 

 Shane Ringus also came forward recently asking for prayers to  

strengthen his faith. Please pray for and encourage Shane. 

And we know that in all things God works for the good of 

those who love him, who have been called according to his 

purpose. Romans 8:28 


